City of Red Bud
Planning Commission Meeting

November 17, 2015
Meeting Minutes

The November meeting of the Red Bud Planning Commission was called to order by Chairman Richard Roehrkasse at 7:00 p.m. on November 17, 2015.
Members Present:




Absent:
Richard Roehrkasse




Al Gregson
Bart Miller





Andrea Letcher-Martin
Glenn Gielow





Jared Heller
John Holzum
Jeff Hicks

Danny McCarthy

Others City Officials Present:  Kyle Donjon – Alderman, and Jeff Mueller - Zoning Code Administrator
In Audience:  No One
Meeting Minutes:
No hearings scheduled for this meeting. No citizens present to address the commission. 

Richard ask for approval of the minutes from the October hearing Bart Miller moved to approve, Jeff Hicks seconded and motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Richard solicited comments from Code Administrator Jeff Mueller. 

Jeff indicated that several people had been given ordinance violations. 

Mike Carnahan was cited for the junk that has accumulated out in the field behind the businesses along the highway on the southeast edge of the city.  Generally behind the Millers Meat Market.
Jim Allens was cited to clean up behind his residence on Brand St.  This is actually a 2nd notice. There is an above ground pool that over the summer was a mosquito infested mess.  Along with some other unattractive issues.  Some neighbors have complained.  

Twyla Schulte will be reopening her renovated business on West Market.  We had a hearing to allow her to sell wines along with floral items.  She did a major renovation and is ready to reopen.

Pam Poetker has made some changes to the Web site for the city.  The Planning Commission area now has notices, minutes, and Planning Commission forms online.  Richard ask the members to get on it and check it out.  Report any inaccuracies we may find.  Web site address is: www.cityofredbud.org
Bart Miller questioned linking to the county site for maps.  Jeff indicated that was requested and they indicated that it was not possible.  Jeff will check again. 

Andrea Letcher-Martin had her baby: a girl.  Richard will order flowers from The Planning Commission. 

Richard indicated that we would have no official meeting in December as Jeff Mueller indicated that there were no hearings scheduled. In lieu of meeting we will gather on the 3rd Thursday, December 17, for a Holiday Party.  He will send email with the particulars when he has arrangements made. 

Jeff Hicks questioned the Brewery cooking food on the front sidewalk.  Jeff Mueller indicated that he and the mayor had a conversation with the brewery owner who ask if he could test cook to see if there was enough demand to warrant an investment in some kitchen equipment.  They had given him approval for that but it's been a while now so he will re-visit with the brewery owner. 

Hearing no other items for the good of the order, Richard solicited a motion to adjourn.  Jeff Hicks so moved, Dan McCarthy seconded and all approved. 
Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Gielow
Acting Scribe 
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